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The Report of Tohoku Medical Resident Education Program
Toru Matsunobu

1st year resident of South Tohoku General Hospital

From 6th December 2015, I stayed in New York City for a week participating
the 7th Tohoku Medical Resident Education Program in NYC. I visited three
Institutions which were Japanese Medial Practice, Maimonides Medical Center, and
Dr. Iwahara’s Clinic. I'm full of gratitude to Dr.Kano, Dr.Kimura, Dr Anderer, and Dr.
Iwahara for their hospitality and giving me great opportunities to see medical front.
Also, I appreciate to JMSA, Tohoku resident education program, and Mr. Tokiwa for
conducting this program, and I would like to report my findings

At Japanese Medial Practice, I spend two days shadowing Dr. Kano and Dr.
Kimura to see their medical examinations. Patients were mostly Japanese, but each
had different backgrounds. Some just arrived to U.S., and some patients were born in
U.S. While those medical examinations, I was impressed by patients first. They are
good at presenting their compliments, and are proactive about own healthcare. There
were trusts between doctors and patients certainly, but I also felt there is some factor
of medical insurance in U.S. that patients need to find and pay for medical care by own
decisions. As a matter of patient’s participations, they can check own lab data and
results with doctor’s phone calls or online. Prescriptions are send to pharmacies where
patients specified. Those small participations are important for medical care today.

At Maimonides Medical Center with Dr. Anderer, I was surprised that there is
only one doctor in one team, and NA and PA support the doctor to do neurological
surgeries. Wards and ICU have different staffs and they take care of most of work what
residents do here in Japan. Residents study a lot in lectures and work on patients’
management instead in U.S. NA and nurses are also their teachers in the wards, and
in operating room there are PAs to share their knowledge to residents. I though it is a
great environment for them to be trained and work as a team.

On the last day, I spend a day at Dr. Iwahara’s Clinic with Dr. Iwahara and his
team. His clinic is packed of coziness and hospitality for both patients and workers. In
Japan we don’t see much examination table and disposable gowns, but I really like the
system. There are many types of patients visit this clinics, but their demands and
insurance coverage are all different. I could learn a lot what primary care supports to
be for those patients, and still having specialty to provide them is strong such as

endoscopy.



I also attended to JMSA annual meeting, and I met so many people who are
related to Japanese communities and medicine in U.S. I was inspired by their
enthusiasm to provide better medical cares and actually make it real or concrete one by
one. That made me eager to work like them and tell people about their movement back
in Japan.

After singing in this program, I could meet with priceless experiences and

people. Again, I would like to show my gratitude for helping us to be in the program.

Thank you very much.




